Dear Member,

Governance Changes at the Concorde Club

This is an important time for your club. In keeping with many other organisations that are seeking to reduce their overall cost base, British Airways has advised us that they want the clubs to be self-sufficient in future. So we need to generate enough additional funds to replace the current BA financial support. 

For the Concorde Club, this means that we need to implement a number of measures to attract new members and save money. This will, in turn, necessitate changes in the way that we run the Club.  

The main change that members would see is the enlargement and improvement of our fitness facilities, the refurbishment of the changing rooms and the introduction of five-a-side football facilities.  The Club does not have enough funds or, frankly, sufficient expertise to make these changes and so we have been looking for a partner to invest in the Club and run the sports centre facilities on a profit-sharing basis.  To make investment worthwhile, our partner needs long-term security of tenure and to facilitate this we need BA plc (which owns the Concorde site) to give the Club a formal lease on the site.  

In addition, the Club could reduce its costs and become eligible for investment grants from sports and government organisations if it became a charity.  This would require the Club to open its membership to non-BA people in the locality.  

So what we propose is that the club should stop being an ‘unincorporated association’ and become a limited liability company.  Rest assured, this change will not affect the way members use the Club or enjoy its facilities.  Sections will continue to operate as they do now.

These proposals have been presented to the Executive Committee and were the subject of  considerable debate. Your Committee members agreed that the survival of the Club was the most important thing, and that this is a sensible way forward. 

What does it mean?

The current structure of our Club is that governance is provided through an Executive Committee with the Chairman being appointed by BA Clubs. This Committee is responsible for the policy and strategic direction of the Club.

What is proposed is a charity company, dedicated to running a sports and social club.  It would be governed by a Board of Trustees. BA Clubs would still appoint the Chairman and three of the trustees, but there would be two elected trustees from among the members and two further independent trustees. 

To ensure that the trustees take account of the members’ views when they make decisions, we are going to create a “Members’ Council” – elected by all the members -  which will be responsible for ensuring that members’ opinions and preferences  are made known to the trustees. This Council will meet with the trustees on a regular basis to share views and discuss the way forward.  Organising groups, such as the Entertainments Committee, would continue to operate much as they do now.

There was concern expressed that a new company could take over the existing Club’s assets and funds and use them in a way that the current members would not approve of.  I can assure you that the elected Executive Committee has ensured that the new company is subject to a binding agreement that sets out how the inherited assets and funds should be used by the new club for the continuing benefit of its members.

The proposed changes, which have been fully discussed with your Committee, will be put to the members formally at the 2013 AGM which is to be held at the Club on 26 September. Before that, I am planning to host a series of members’ forums, to explain the proposals and answers questions (see below).

I feel that it is important for everyone in the Club to understand the issues and to be able to express a view regarding the Club’s future.  So if you have a question that you would like raised at any of the meetings please do not hestitate to email me at ‘enquiries@baclubs.com’ or write to the Concorde Club.  

Both I and the Executive Committee, together with our experienced advisors, consider these proposals to be essential to retaining the Concorde Club as we know and love it. So please make every effort to attend the AGM and one of the member forums, ask your questions and have your say as to the future running of our Club.  

Best wishes,

Chris Byron

Chairman, Concorde Club

August 2013

Members’ Forums – 1830 in Olympus Hall :

29 August - Section Officials plus any Club members who cannot attend on 2 September

2 September - All Club members

Club AGM – 1830 in Olympus Hall:

26 September

